Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 1st February  2017 

in Ranworth village hall 

Present:

Sue Hitchcock (Chair)
SH

Kit Cator (Vice Chair)
KC

Vivienne Adshead

VH

Andrew Lee


AL

Douglas MacKay

DM

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)
EO

1.  Apologies:

Stuart Goodall

SG

Zoe Abbitt


ZA

Broadland District Councillor Frank O'Neill also attended the meeting.

2. 
Declarations of interest:


None.

3.  
Minutes of the meeting of 4th January 2017:

Agreed and signed as a true record after one amendment:  Item 4.7 date changed to 2017.

4.  
Matters arising from these minutes:

4.1
Manhole cover in South Walsham Road, Panxworth:



Remedial work is imminent.

4.2
A thank you letter to the Shelroy Trust has been sent.

4.3
Better Broadband for Norfolk:




No further information has been received.

4.4
Hulver Road – bonfire smoke:

KC reported that there were two to three bonfires a year and that the complaint was made because of a change in wind direction unexpectedly.

4.5
Broads Climate Action Plan:

SH has responded to Simon Hooton to inform him that there was no interest shown in taking this forward.

5.  
Adjournment for police, County and District councillor reports and public 
participation:

5.1
Police report:  No report received.

5.2
Broadland District Councillor report: 

Greater Norwich Plan – Councillor O'Neill said that there were concerns that the parishes close to Norwich may fail to meet the five year land supply.


Slad Lane planning application – Councillor O'Neill asked why the parish council had objected.  SH replied that there were concerns about the impact on existing businesses nearby in Salhouse and in Ranworth.

Dove Cottage planning application – Councillor O'Neill attended the meeting of the 
Planning Committee on 9th December and has concerns about the way in which a complaint from a Ranworth resident was handled and he has arranged to meet the Head of Planning to discuss this.

Councillor O'Neill suggested that the clerk investigate the email alerts system.  
Action: EO.

5.3
Norfolk County Councillor report – Councillor Tom Garrod had submitted a report on the County Council's budget proposals.

5.4
Public participation:



No members of the public were present.

6.
Highways matters:

6.1
Community Speedwatch surveys are ongoing.

6.2
Meeting with Salhouse and Rackheath parish councils about the potential for a 7.5 ton weight restriction to mitigate the impact of the NDR:

A restriction had been suggested for Panxworth bridge, but AL pointed out that it would 
be detrimental for local farmers.  He suggested a weight restriction through Rackheath village would be more effective.  DM asked if a restriction on Chamery Hall Lane would be a viable option. There will be a further meeting on 22nd February.  

6.3
Traffic counts:



The County Council will make a full report to the meeting on 22nd February.

6.4
A resident has reported that his new Sat Nav did not show the 30mph restriction through Panxworth.

7.
Environmental Matters:

7.1
Ranworth Staithe:

The winter bin arrangements are working at the present time but concerns were expressed about the potential impact of the half term holiday.  Work has commenced on the dinghy dyke piling.

Trudi Wakelin has now left the BA and Rob Rogers has taken her place.

7.2
Dog bins:

SH had been advised that up-to-date signage including the siting of the nearest bin on the staithe are awaited from the BA.  Penny Gray at the Granary was willing to sponsor a dog bin on Farm Lane.  VA's site visit to Hulver Road to be carried forward to the next meeting.  Action: VA.

8.
Planning matters:


8.1
Dove Cottage:

Clerk to find out when an inspection will be carried out to check the work on the extended curtilage.  Action: EO.

8.2
Clerk to check the date of the Slad Lane application appeal.  Action: EO.

9.
Received correspondence:

9.1
No postal correspondence received.

9.2
Received by email:

Fairhaven school had asked for help for a family to fund a place on a school trip.   It was agreed that it would not be appropriate for the parish council to contribute in this way.  Clerk to respond to the school suggesting that they approach the Parochial Church Council.  Action: EO.

10.
Finance:


The clerk's financial report was agreed and the following payments authorised:



£20.00 to Ranworth village hall for room hire.



£110.49 to the clerk for her January salary.



£11.49 to the clerk for stationery costs (£1.91).

11.
Grant funding request for £1,000 from the Ranworth Village Hall Committee:


This was agreed and a cheque raised.  Four councillors voted in favour and one 
against.  Clerk to contact the treasurer and arrange payment.  Action: EO.

12.
Donations policy:


It was agreed that donations can only be made to registered charities and must 
benefit residents of any of the three villages.

13.
Parish website:


Heading to include the wording “incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth”.  Clerk to 
tidy up site ensuring that all information is current.  KC to provide information for a 
Woodbastwick village hall page.  Action: EO/KC.

14.
Any other business:


Clerk to transfer £1,000 into the current account from the savings account.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 21:15.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 1st March at 7.30 pm in Woodbastwick village hall.

Signed: …......................................................................  Date: …......................................

Chair.



